CWMDU AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held at Bwlch Village Hall on 2nd July 2015 at 1900hrs.
Present were Chairman Cllr Mrs K West, Cllrs Mrs JE Block, Mrs HG Sweeting, RDH Jackson, CCllr Mrs K Silk and the Clerk – RAB Doak.  
Apologies   There were apologies from Cllrs Mrs DWV Cracroft, Mrs C Morfett, FJ Morgan, T Sinnett, S McLennan and AA Harries.
Declarations of Interest

Receive any declarations from Councillors with an interest relating to the business on the agenda. No declarations made. 
Minutes   of the meeting held at the Tretower Village Hall on 4th June 2015 were confirmed and signed.
PCSO Billy Dunne, 8058
Billy Dunne came to the meeting and introduced himself as the new permanent PCSO in the Crickhowell section. He gave the Councillors a briefing on events in the Council Area and distributed copies of “Neighbourhood News” from the local policing team in Crickhowell, plus contact cards and “twitter” cards to be able to follow Brecon Neighbourhood Team for the latest community news. He spoke about rogue traders operating in the area, the farm watch scheme and about carrying out speed checks. PCSO Billy Dunne confirmed he would be at the Five Councils Liaison Meeting on 16th July 2015.
Matters Arising

1. Five Councils Liaison Meeting. Cwmdu and District Community Council will be hosting the next Five Councils Liaison Meeting at the Bwlch Village Hall at 1900hrs on Thursday 16th July 2015. The Clerk distributed copies of the draft agenda for the Councillors to approve and the buffet arrangements were agreed. The Clerk would send copies of the agenda to the other Council Clerks and the Guest speakers. 
2. St John’s Close Tretower. The Clerk wrote to the Complaints section at Customer Services, PCC to complain about the lack of response from the Housing Officer, PCC. A letter from the Head of Housing, PCC, 9th June 2015, apologised for the lack of correspondence and having looked into this matter informed the Council that the result of the consultation exercise was that seven residents had replied and were opposed to the proposal to create a vehicular access at the end of St John’s Close. The Clerk had a telephone call from the Head of Housing on 18th June 2015 who followed it up with a letter on 23rd June 2015, which informed the Council that PCC had not given permission for the gate to be erected in the fence. He was going to write to the landowner to instruct him to remove the gate and reinstate the fence. There was also a copy of a letter he had sent to BBNPA expressing PCC’s concerns about the planning application.
3. Bwlch War Memorial. The Clerk asked the police for a police report number so that the drivers who damaged the memorial could be made responsible under their car insurance policies to pay for the damage to be repaired. The Clerk was referred to the CJU Date Protection Unit at Dyfed-Powys and he wrote to them for the information the Council required. The Clerk informed the Councillors that there was an advertisement  in the March edition of the Clerk & Councils Direct publication about War Memorial Cleaning and other maintenance work and he was asked to write and make enquiries  with the company. 
4. Emails 21st & 28th May 2015 BBNPA with details of Planning Aid Wales Training Workshop at Elim Church Centre, Brecon on Monday 29th June 2015 between 1000hrs – 1300hrs. Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting attended the training workshop and gave a report to the Councillors about the workshop which outlined future planning procedures.
Highways
1.Footpath to Gate Shop in Bwlch. The Senior Engineering Technician, Mr Adam Parry, wrote to the Council to inform the Councillors that the contractor was due to start work on the footpath on Tuesday 7th July 2015 and it was to be completed by the end of that week. Mr Parry was going to arrange a letter drop to inform all residents and would be on hand to answer any queries. The Clerk informed all Councillors, Kirsty Williams, AM and Mrs Becky Lewis in Cefn Moel Close so she could tell her neighbours. Cllr RDH Jackson expressed his reserves about the design of the footpath as he thought the road would be too narrow.
2. Mr Jones visited the farmer who had been storing bales and plainings on the U503 verge (the road from Cwmdu Church to the caravan site). It was reported that the bales had been moved to the field and half of the plainings had been moved. The Clerk stated that the Highways supervisor had informed him that he would arrange to clear the edges of the road where it was very narrow and deposit the scrapings on to the grass verges when the plainings had been removed. The Clerk wrote to Mr Jones to check on the work requested for this road. An email reply on 22nd June 2015 informed the Council that the job for the verges on this road was on the waiting list and once staff become available they will carry out the work. 
3. Mr Jones also informed the Council that he was no longer the liaison highways officer for our council and Mr Eric Johnson was now the point of contact for our Council area. The Clerk wrote and thanked Mr Jones for his help during his time as our liaison officer and he also informed him that he had previously worked with Mr Johnson in 2010 when dealing with highways problems near the Glanpant corner in Bwlch.
4. CCllr Mrs K Silk had been asked by a resident of Bwlch about extending the 30mph limit in an easterly direction to the bottom of Old Road. A letter from Edwina Hart, Minister for Transport concerned the trial 50mph speed limit on the A479 which has been extended for another 18 months. The letter also referred to issues on the A40 and the speed limit to the east of Bwlch which has been recommended to be reduced to 50mph, subject to the outcome of the trial speed limit on the A479. The first period of 18 months was July 2013 – January 2015 and the  extension was from 1st February 2015 – 31st July 2016.
5. Cllr Mrs JE Block informed the Council that the surface under the new equipment in the Cwmdu Playground was being raised by the grass which was long overdue in being cut by PCC. 

6. An email from Cllr S McLennan informed the Council that he had emailed Mr Allun Jones, the Highways Supervisor and thanked him for the department’s timely responses to our requests for work to be carried out and he asked for it to be passed on to the workforce.
Correspondence
1. Email 27th June 2015 Mr Stewart Lawrie-Jessop stating that he had been on the Council website and that the latest minutes on there were from 27th January 2015. The Clerk replied and explained that the CRIC website administrator was trying to sort out the uploading problem.
2. Letter and CDR with details of the PCC Local Development Plan consultation 8th June 2015 – 20th July 2015.
3. Email 24th June 2015 with a newsletter from Friends of Crickhowell Library.

4. Email 4th June 2015 from BBNPA with details of the next scrutiny study.

5. Email 24th June 2015 with a poster for the next Open Meeting re Bronllys Hospital at Hay School on Thursday 2nd July 2015.

6. Email 25th June 2015 PCC with a letter of invitation from the Chairman of PCC to two Councillors at a reception to be held during the Royal Welsh Agricultural Show.

7. Email 26th June 2015 Helping Hands Home Care about full time care at home.

8. Email Powys Public Health Team to promote smoke –free council playgrounds from October 2015.

9. Email 27th June 2015 CRIC’s open day is on Saturday 18th July 2015.

10. Email 29th June 2015 Public Health Wales with information about Screening for Life Campaign.
11. Email 30th June 2015 newsletter from Brecon Foodbank.

12. Email 1st July 2015 PCC with an update about Brecon Household Waste Recycling Centre.

13. Email 1st July 2015 with the July edition of the PAVO e-briefing.

14. Letter 25th June 2015 with the Onmbudsman’s annual report for 2014-15.

15. One Voice Wales Emails / Letters.

A. Email 30th June 2015 WAG written statement for collection of devolved taxes.

B. Email 30th June 2015 WAG letter inviting nominations for honours for Birthday 2016.

C. Email 30th June 2015 with a notice for candidates for appointment to Adjudication Panel for Wales and to the Special Educational Needs Tribunal for Wales.
D. Email 29th June 2015 with the final training module for this period.

E. Email 29th June 2015 Wales Efficiency Strategy Consultation 17th June – 9th September 2015.

F. Email 16th June 2015 Wales Audit News – June 2015.

G. Letter 16th June 2015 with the agenda for the OVW area annual meeting on 3rd July in Talgarth and the minutes from the meeting held on 17th April 2015.
The Clerk had sent all the Councillors a list of emails / letters received from 5th June to 22nd June 2015 for their information and to avoid having to print out correspondence that was not urgent. Several emails were forwarded to Councillors for their information.

Planning
There were no planning applications to discuss at this meeting.
Accounts
1. VAT Repayment of £401.21 was received from HMRC on 11th June 2015.
2.  Bank Balance  - £5813.39 – Council - £4063.39  and  Section 106 - £1750.00  Section 106  Grant Money–  £4000 less Legal fees £1025, Donation to  Bwlch Village Hall - £1000 – Playing Fields and Allotment Rent  - £225.00 Balance of £1750.00 
Cwmdu School Playing Fields and Allotments 
The Clerk has not had a reply from the contractor so he wrote to Stephan Butcher, the Outdoor Recreation Officer to ask for details of another contractor. Cllr Mrs JE Block reported that there had been children playing on the climbing frame. The Clerk put a suitable notice on the climbing frame.
The Clerk wrote to the steering committee to ask for a copy of their public liability insurance. There was an email reply from Ian Brooks stating that there had been a meeting on 10th June 2015, the insurance was being sorted out, and it was intended to disband the steering group and form an allotment committee. He also asked for the potholes in the car park to be repaired. 
An email from Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting who attended the steering group meeting asked that the Clerk write to David Pritchard, PCC to inform him that the allotment society wanted to sink a borehole and as PCC was the landlord did the society need permission to do this.

Community Broadband for Cwmdu and Tretower
An email from Cllr Mrs C Morfett with a report on the meeting held in Cwmdu Village Hall on 18th May 2015 was circulated to all Councillors on 26th June 2015. 
Councillors Points            
1. Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting asked if anything was being done about the dog fouling problems in Chapel Lane Tretower, which had been reported by Cllr Mrs DWV Cracroft on 9th March 2015. The Clerk would look into this and report it again.
Meeting Closed at 2050hrs. 
